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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SWYNCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL 

Held at 7.30 pm on Monday 14th September 2015 in the Cricket Pavilion 

Present:

Councillors:
Elizabeth Longley (EL)



John Halls (JH)



Tracey Taverner (TT)



Peter Willis-Fleming (PWF)



Sam Fielden (SF)

Officer:

Kristina Tynan

Members of the Public:
1

37/15
Apologies for absence
              There were none.

38/15   
To receive Declarations of Interest 


No Declarations of Interest were notified.

39/15
Minutes of the Swyncombe Parish Council 11/5/2015 and 22/6/2015 to be signed as a correct record 


Resolved: That these minutes were a correct record of this meeting and that they be signed by the Chairman.

40/15
To Accept the Annual Parish Meeting Minutes held on 11/5/2015


Resolved: To accept the above minutes.
41/15
Matters arising from the Minutes/Previous Actions
1. Rubbish on the highway – KT contacted Ian Robinson regarding this but has not received a reply. KT to chase.

2. Hedge along Church Lane – This is with SF to deal with.
3. War Memorial – PWF stated our War Memorial was dedicated on the 10th December 1922. The Civic Voice is currently conducting evaluations of all war memorials in the UK. EW has contacted the Imperial War Museum and has put our war memorial on a list but she has not heard anything further from them. 
42/15
Public Questions  

Tim Elsworthy: He thanked the SPC for allowing the A-Boards to be put up for special services for St Botolph’s. They have used them for 5 services which included; Chris Dingle, Blessing of Pets, Back to school service and Mothering Sunday. TE asked if they could keep using the A Boards in the same way and location for the next year and also for the Charity Concert.

Resolved: That the A-Boards be able to be used for Church Events and for Charitable Events for the next year.

43/15
To receive Reports from:


1. District Councillor – There was no report. AB had sent her apologies.

AB had sent an email with a number of points:

Voter registration update - check status that you have confirmed your voter status. 

Consultations - there are various consultations ongoing on - parks; Sunday trading; constitution; subsidised passes

Recycle - now collecting small electrical items and textiles. 

Community groups - check out change in business rates of community groups which are changing - grants team are the experts so please call them to find out more. 

12 October - leave double the amount of garden waste out. 

Compost Giveaway on Sunday 4 October at old offices. 

Electric blanket testing now available at soda offices in Milton park 

Broadband – There may be an opportunity to apply for some funding from the SODC Infrastructure Fund. EL to look into this and speak to Anna Badcock on this. SF said that he is waiting for the results of the exercise on site lines and using masts at a number of locations. Peter Richardson has been heavily involved in this issue. SF said that things are moving in the right direction.
2. County Councillor - Steve Harrods’s Monthly Report had been emailed to all Councillors. He had sent his apologies.
Consultation on Oakley Wood – A response to be sent from SPC strongly objecting to a possible closure. It was thought that if it closed flytipping would increase.  Our residents have also been contacted regarding this issue and been urged to reply to this consultation. EL will respond on SPC’s behalf with a strongly worded objection to a possible closure. It was agreed to raise this issue at the meeting with John Howell.

3. Thames Valley Police – No report had been received.

 4. Cricket Club 


a)  2015 Ground Improvement Plans – No plans have been received from the Cricket Club therefore this matter was not discussed.

b) Agreement between SPC and the Swyncombe Estate and the Agreement between SPC and the Cricket Club – These needs to be updated. SF to bring the current agreements to the next meeting.

c) Shed for Tractor – PWF said that the Cricket Club are still interested in putting one up.

JH stated that the Cricket Club are doing well this season and have played a lot of games to date.

44/15
Financial Matters: To receive the Balance of Accounts and Budget Update and to approve the list of Payments 


1. To approve the External Audit Report from BDO

Resolved: that SPC approve the External Report from BDO and note that they had no matters to bring to our attention.


2. Budget 2015/2016 update 

Resolved:  That the budget update to the 31/7/2015 shown below be agreed.

	
	
	
	
	BUDGET
	ACTUAL
	PROV YEAR 
	
	

	SPC
	
	
	
	2015/2016
	31/07/2015
	END
	
	
	

	INCOME
	
	
	
	£
	            £
	            £
	
	
	

	SODC Precept 
	
	
	5,305.53
	2,652.77
	5,305.25
	
	
	

	Cricket Pavilion Rent
	
	
	1,000.00
	1,000.00
	1,000.00
	
	
	

	Grants 
	
	
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	
	
	

	SODC Grant due to Tax Base Decrease
	227.00
	227.23
	227.23
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	£6,532.53
	£3,880.00
	£6,532.48
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	Subscriptions (OALC & ORCC)
	
	165.00
	143.89
	143.89
	
	
	

	Insurance - SPC
	
	
	166.56
	162.28
	162.28
	
	
	

	               - Cricket Club
	
	
	388.64
	378.63
	378.63
	
	
	

	Cricket Ground Maintenance
	
	500.00
	500.00
	500.00
	
	
	

	SODC Non-Business Rates - Cricket Pavilion
	97.00
	98.60
	98.60
	
	
	

	Cricket Ground Rent
	
	
	100.00
	0.00
	100.00
	
	
	

	Maintenance (Tree Works)
	
	400.00
	0.00
	400.00
	
	
	

	External Auditors Fees
	
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	
	 
	

	Internal Audit
	
	
	110.00
	0.00
	110.00
	
	
	

	Grass Cutting/Gardening Green
	
	200.00
	0.00
	200.00
	
	
	

	Clerk Salary 
	
	
	1,401.16
	280.29
	1,121.16
	
	
	

	HM Inland Revenue Employers Cont
	105.00
	0.00
	105.00
	
	
	

	HM Revenue Employees Contribution
	0.00
	70.00
	280.00
	 
	
	

	Postage & Stationery
	
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	
	
	

	Remembrance Day/1st World War Comm
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	
	
	

	Parish Summer Party
	
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	
	
	

	Meeting Hall Rental
	
	
	30.00
	6.00
	30.00
	
	
	

	 Paint for Cricket Pavilion
	
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	
	
	

	Broadband Campaign 
	
	162.50
	0.00
	162.50
	
	
	

	Miscellaneous
	
	
	 
	0.00
	0.00
	
	
	

	Contingency to be earmarked at Year End
	2,706.67
	0.00
	2,740.42
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	£6,532.53
	£1,639.69
	£6,532.48
	
	
	

	SURPLUS/DEFICIT 
	 
	
	
	£0.00
	£2,240.31
	£0.00
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	

	Firework Fund
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	

	Ticket Sales
	
	
	1,200.00
	1,200.00
	1,200.00
	
	
	

	Fireworks 
	
	
	
	-1,200.00
	-1,200.00
	-1,200.00
	
	
	

	SURPLUS/DEFICIT (Underspend or Overspend)
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	
	
	

	Balance Bfwd
	
	
	724.90
	724.90
	724.90
	
	
	

	Balance Cfwd
	
	
	£724.90
	£724.90
	£724.90
	
	
	

	All figures are Net
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	Bank Balance July 2015

	Earmarked Reserves 
	
	
	
	Current Account
	
	9194.09

	
	
	
	
	£
	
	Hi Interest Account
	
	525.63

	Pavilion Maintenance
	
	
	500.00
	
	Total
	
	
	9719.72

	War Memorial Repairs
	
	500.00
	
	Breakdown
	
	

	Misc/Tree Works Urgent Works
	1620.06
	
	General Reserves
	
	5099.66

	Works to Pavilion and surrounding Area
	2000.00
	
	Earmarked Reserves
	4620.06

	
	
	
	
	4620.06
	
	Total
	
	
	9719.72



3. To approve the list of Payments 
    
 Resolved: That the lists of payments shown overleaf be agreed and settled.
	SPC
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments to be agreed since the last meeting held on 22/6/2015
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Cheque No
	 £ Net
	VAT
	£Gross

	22/06/2015
	K Tynan
	Salary
	497
	280.29
	
	280.29

	22/06/2015
	HMRC
	Tax and NI
	499
	70.00
	
	70.00

	14/09/2015
	K Tynan
	Salary
	500
	280.29
	
	280.29

	14/09/2015
	HMRC
	Tax and NI
	501
	70.00
	
	70.00

	14/09/2015
	BDO
	External Audit
	502
	100.00
	20.00
	120.00

	Total
	
	
	
	450.29
	20.00
	470.29


45/15
Insurance Review – All Councillors have received the new schedule from Came and Company. Do we wish to have one year of a 3 year fixed term?

After discussion it was:


Resolved: That the 3 year fixed term schedule be agreed.

46/15
Planning Matters – JH
Marigay – JH reported that this has now gone to Appeal. It has been to Appeal previously and was turned down. Our comments will be considered as part of the appeal. We now wait to hear the verdict from the Planning Inspector. There were a lot of neighbours who objected to this application also.
The Chapel, Park Corner – We objected to this application as did a number of neighbours. We now await the SODC decision.
47/15
Highway Issues SF

Flooding – SF reported that there is still a problem with the area opposite Stockings Lane. The drains are full of water and when there is a lot of rain this area just floods. Last year the soakaway did get cleared by OCC and SF will continue to chase up this issue.
Salt Bags – SF said that he still has half a bag of salt. It was agreed to get the free salt bag from OCC and KT will send them the completed form.
48/15
General Issues EL/JW
1. Trees – two quotes had been received. After discussion it was:

Resolved: To accept the quote from Docker. EL will organise for these works to be done.


2. Litterblitz – This will take place on 17th October 2015.
3. Cycling – It was agreed to bring up this issue at the meeting with John Howell. Cycling numbers seem to be increasing and we are not informed of any events.
4. Bonfire Party – This will take place on 7th November 2015 and arrangement are currently being made. It was agreed that when the Fireworks invoice is received that this is paid.
5. Broadband – After discussion it was:
Resolved: To invite Peter Richardson to our meeting in December to update us on this issue.

6. Townlands – There has been discussion on only having 15 beds (previously 18). Agreed to ask John Howell for an update on this issue. As a Parish Council we want the 18 beds to be retained.

7. Children’s Safeguarding Policy for SPC – KT to speak to OALC on this issue.
8. Public Transport Consultation – PWF has sent in an SPC response on this. The M1 service is the only service for Swyncombe and it is subsidised so if OCC withdraw subsidies we would have no bus service in the parish. Regarding the Dial-a-Ride, OCC are trying to devolve it to local parishes or to the voluntary sector. It was noted that we do have some residents that do not drive. It was agreed to raise this issue with John Howell.
9. Nettlebed Post Office - No further information has been received on this. It is likely that it will move to the Garage as its present location is not financially viable. There is some concern that it is further out of the village and car parking could be an issue.
10. Remembrance Sunday – It was agreed that we send in a Road Closure Form to SODC. KT to do this. SF will organise things on the day.
49/15
Correspondence 

1. SODC Parish Forum -2nd November 2015– PWF will attend. 

2.  Meeting with John Howell – 21/9/2015 – Items we wish to discuss with him? Noted above.
3. Consultation on Household Waste Recycling Centres – Do we wish to respond. Deadline is 5th October 2015. – Discussed above. EL to send in our response.
50/15
Date of Next Meeting  

Monday 7th December at 7.30pm in the Village Hall at Russells Water.
51/15
Other Matters for Discussion at the discretion of Chair

ORCC AGM – This will be held on 1st October – PWF will see if he can attend this.
Community Led Plan – PWF attended a meeting on this which was organised by SODC. PWF had previously made an attempt at doing one with a singular lack of success. As SPC is in an AONB and a Conservation Area which gives us some protection. PWF said that we need to keep abreast of the Nettlebed and Watlington Neighbourhood Plans.
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.15PM
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